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Legislative File No:  2019-0088 
 

TO:  Mayor and City Council Members 
 
FROM:  Allan E. Schneck, P. E., Director of Public Services 
 
DATE:  February 25, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Auburn Road Corridor Reconstruction Project - Parking Lot Lighting - DTE Street Light Agreement   

City File No.  E16-015 
 
 
REQUEST: 

The Department of Public Services requests City Council to approve the Master Agreement for Municipal 
Street Lighting (Agreement) between the City of Rochester Hills and the Detroit Edison Company for the 
installation of street lighting in the two (2) proposed parking lots to be located north of Auburn Road at   
Emmons Avenue and at Harrison Avenue.  The Department of Public Services requests City Council authorize 
the Mayor to execute the Agreement on behalf of the City and to authorize the payment identified in the 
Agreement, in the amount of $40,720.46.     
 
REASON FOR PURCHASE: 

This lighting is being installed as part of the Auburn Road Corridor Reconstruction Project. All lights in the 
parking lots will be Special Order Material (SOM) 71w LED Lithonia DSX series area lights. All posts used for 
the parking lots will be 12’6” Special Order Material, with a 5”x5” straight steel shaft placed on high-band 
foundations and have a custom paint finish. The proposed lighting includes four (4) single luminaire posts 
and lights, two (2) with houseside shields in the Emmons lot, and five (5) twin luminaire posts and three (3) 
single luminaire posts with houseside shields in the lot between Emmons and Harrison Avenues.  The initial 
purchase cost includes one (1) twin assembly and one (1) single assembly to be placed in stock.  
 
The Purchase Agreement for the construction costs for this lighting, including labor, materials, and overhead 
was submitted by DTE on February 8, 2019 in the amount of $40,720.46. The City of Rochester Hills is 
responsible for 100% of the funding for the project at this time, though outside resources are currently being 
investigated. 
   
PROCESS: 

Vendor Name and Address: 
The Detroit Edison Company 
8001 Haggerty Road 
Belleville, MI   48111 
140 WWSC-Brandon Faron 
 
Reason for Selection: 
Cost participation agreement 
 
 

http://www.rochesterhills.org/


Method of Purchase: 
Purchase Order 
 
 
BUDGET: 

Funding is included in the FY 2019 1st Quarter Budget Amendment 

Fund Name 
Department 
Account No 

Account No. 
Description 

Budget 
Amount  Cost 

Remaining 
Budget 

Facilities 
Fund 

631.974000 Land Improvements $42,000.00 $40,720.46 $1,279,54 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
The Department of Public Services requests City Council to approve the Master Agreement for Municipal 
Street Lighting (Agreement) between the City of Rochester Hills and the Detroit Edison Company for the 
installation of lighting in the proposed parking lots north of Auburn Road on Emmons Avenue and between 
Harrison and Eastern Avenues as part of the Auburn Road Corridor Reconstruction Project and further 
authorize the Mayor to execute the Agreement on behalf of the City and to authorize the payment identified 
in the Agreement, in the amount of $40,720.46.  
 
 
 

APPROVALS: SIGNATURE DATE 

Department Review   

Department Director   
Budget Content: 
Chief Financial Officer   

Purchasing Process: 
Supervisor of Procurement   

Mayor   

City Council Liaison   
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